Minutes

Student Community Relations Advisory Board 

Thomas Center “A”, Room 105




January 17, 2008
306 NE 6th Ave.





      Thursday, 10:00AM
Members Present
Members Absent
City Staff Present
Others Present


Alan Rezaei

Carol Daly

Lorie Podolsky
Dan Rodkin

Dave Watkins

Connie Farrell


Amelia Packard
Christopher Gleeson
Sgt. Brad Litchfield
Nora Kilroy

Richard Roberts




Ernesto Rancel, Jr.





I. CALL TO ORDER
Chair Alan Rezaei called the meeting to order at 10:09 AM.  
The November 28, 2007 SCRAB Minutes were reviewed.  Amelia Packard motioned to approve the Minutes and Nora Kilroy seconded.  Motion carried unanimously.  
The January 17, 2008 SCRAB Agenda was reviewed.  Ms. Packard motioned to approve the Minutes and Ms. Kilroy seconded.  Motion carried unanimously.

The December meeting was canceled because due to the holiday season.

An attendance sheet was circulated for everyone to sign.  

Board members, staff, visitors and citizens introduced themselves.  Ernesto Rancel, Jr., the newest member of the Board, was welcomed.  
II. PUBLIC/MEMBER COMMENTS
There were no comments.
III. STAFF REPORT
Mr. Rancel has been appointed to the Board until February 26, 2009.  He will hold the position of a Student Representative, SFCC.   

Officer Lorie Podolsky represented Liaison Dave Watkins who was unable to attend.  She advised that Liaison Watkins will invite a GRU representative to attend the next meeting to discuss energy conservation.  Steve Joplin, Solid Waste, is also scheduled to attend the February meeting.

The next meeting will be Thursday, February 21, 2008 at 10:00 AM in Room 105, Thomas Center “A,” 306 NE 6th Avenue, Gainesville, FL.    
Future 2008 SCRAB meetings are scheduled for the 3rd Thursday of each month from 10 AM – 12 Noon at Thomas Center “A” Room 105, 306 NE 6th Avenue, Gainesville, FL.  
IV. PUBLIC/MEMBER COMMENTS

No public comments were made.

V. BOARD ITEMS TO BE DISCUSSED
A.  Steering Committee Report
Chair Rezaei reported that the Steering Committee met on December 13, 2007 at 12 noon at Target Copy Center to discuss several issues:  


December Meeting:

The decision was made to cancel the December SCRAB meeting because the guest speaker, Mr. Joplin from Solid Waste, was unavailable.  

Student Welcome Back Banner:


Research is required before submitting an agenda item to the City Commission requesting assistance for a welcome banner for students.  The plan is to fly this banner over 13th Street when students return in the fall.  

Solid Waste Surveys:


City Commission approval is required prior to distributing surveys.  After the survey is formulated, submitted to and approved by the City Commission, then Ms. Kilroy has volunteered to utilize UFs monthly online newsletter for one means of distributing the survey.

Survey questions should be brought to the next meeting to be compiled.  

  Agenda Item Referred to SCRAB from Commission on 10/08/07

  Response due date: 
04/08/08


 

The City Commission referred the issues of:  

1) Enforcement of over-occupancy in single family neighborhoods 

2) Helping students to use less energy (reducing GRU usage, recycle more, etc.) to the Student Community Relations Advisory Board.  
B. Issues from Groups
Ms. Packard read an informational letter that she formulated and distributed to neighborhood associations.  A copy is attached.  She also read an email from Melody Marshall, PhD., that was sent on behalf of Forest Ridge/Henderson Heights Neighborhood Ass., Inc. in response to the introductory message.  Ms. Packard expressed concerns regarding being addressed by a private individual, and that responding individually may not be speaking for the Board or for the City.  Ms. Packard, as well as the Board members, feels that questions should be addressed by those with authority, not the Board members.     

Ms. Packard, Mr. Rodkin and Ms. Kilroy would like a clear understanding of the role and responsibilities of the Board.  Chair Rezaei advised that he will talk with the Commissioners and with legal to obtain a clarification of the Board’s roles and boundaries.
Ms. Kilroy advised that her department at the UF hosts a welcome back barbeque in the fall and they may also have a spring event.  

Mr. Rodkin suggested an action item for February’s meeting recommending that each member present several issues they feel the City should do and one issue that the Board can do to welcome students in the fall.

Ms. Kilroy outlined a furniture swap which would benefit both new and departure students, as well as the community.  Fort Collins is one example.  The outcome in those participating cities is quite favorable.
Ms. Packard informed the Board of her neighborhood association’s “adopt-a-house” process where neighborhood homeowners actually befriend renters and monitor the rental house to ensure they adhere to the neighborhood and city standards.

Officer Podolsky advised that a Notice of Violation (NOV) triggers the issuance of a point for a rental in a single family neighborhood.  If an  enforcement proceeding is issued, then a point is generated and issued, whether it is a GPD noise issue, a Solid Waste trash issue, or Code Enforcement over-occupancy, high grass, yard trash, or parking issues.  
Ms. Packard suggested having the codes posted in every residential single family rental.  Ms. Kilroy advised that she spends a great deal of time talking with students about city codes when they express interest in residential single family rentals.  The UF does not enforce city codes; they can only inform students through various communications like the Gator Guide, rental information, etc.  Landlords often fail to inform renters of the city occupancy requirements.

Chair Rezaei asked the Board to research ways to conserve energy.  Some questions are:  What sources can we explore about energy?  Do mini commercials help?   Who can help?  
Mr. Rodkin recommended that travel issues also be included as an issue of concern.  Students  should be encouraged to explore other avenues of travel instead of the I-75 corridor.  
Chair Rezaei suggested creating a packet with the top ten items a new student should know which would include tips on trash, noise, travel, energy and other items of importance. 

VI. PUBLIC/MEMBER COMMENTS

No public comments were made.

VII. ITEMS FOR NEXT MONTH’S AGENDA:

Items for next month’s agenda:

- Mr. Joplin from the Solid Waste Department will be at the February meeting.

· Create solid waste questionnaire for Association for Private & Multi-Family Neighborhoods 

· Steering Committee Issues
· Trash

· Roll-offs

· Move-in, move-out times

· Illegal garbage violations

· When the contract is renegotiated

· Extra pickups

· Various uses of GRU bills

· Informational flyer

· Deposits

· Yellow bag issues

· Grace periods
· Informational flyer on the trash can

· Overflow trash bins/dumpsters/roll-offs
· Amnesty with violation notices advising where trash can be dumped

· Reestablish the City roundup at various places like Westside Park.
· Can we get businesses to furnish roll-offs during move-in, move-out?

· A representative from GRU will be invited to the meeting to discuss energy conservations options.

· Welcome Back plan – target time is for fall



- Agenda Item Referred to SCRAB from Commission on 10/08/07

  Response due date: 
04/08/08


 

The City Commission referred the issues of:  

1) Enforcement of over-occupancy in single family neighborhoods 

2) Helping students to use less energy (reducing GRU usage, recycle more, etc.) to the Student Community Relations Advisory Board.  
VII. ADJOURNMENT
The meeting adjourned at 11:44 PM. 
Letter/email from Amelia Packard to Neighborhood Associations:

I am contacting your Neighborhood Association on behalf of the new Student-Community Relations Advisory Board.  We were created by the City of Gainesville Commissioners.  The Board meets once a month.   At present, we are working to determine our functions and potential to bridge the needs of our student population with those of our community.  In that spirit, each board member was assigned a faction to contact:  neighborhoods, SFCC, UF, the student population, landlords, and businesses.  The City of Gainesville Code Enforcement Staff is our liaison.

 In an effort to bridge the information flow between neighborhoods and the Board, I hope you will feel free to contact me with any new ideas to old problems that might be working in your neighborhood.  If you would like to address the Board, please contact Connie Farrell at farrellac@cityofgainesville.org  or (352) 393-8470.

 The agendas and minutes of our Board meetings can be viewed on the City web site:

  - Go to www.cityofgainesville.org
  - Scroll down the left side of the screen to CITY COMMISSION INFORMATION, under that, find and click on “Boards and Committees”

  - You will see the word “Browse” on the right side of the screen in the gray area.

  - Use the dropdown arrow on the right to find and click on “Advisory Boards/Committees”   

  - There are several other options that may be made if you wish.  

  - Hit the DISPLAY button, then scroll down until you find “Student Community Relations Advisory Board Minutes” 

 Note:  The agendas only stay up for two months.

 You’ll see that we’ve already started to talk with various City departments.  Codes updated us with the new fines for traffic, abandoned vehicles, off-street parking, landlord permits, and over-occupancy.  The Solid Waste Division talked about trash collection at the two main “move out” times each year and on football game days.  There are contact names and phone numbers included in our minutes.

 If I’ve sent this to the wrong e-mail address, please let me know or forward this to the correct person.

 Thank you,

Amelia Packard

( stevepackard@hotmail.com)
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